A neighbor to VATS: robotic thoracic surgery

Dear Colleagues,

I would like to express my warmest feelings to those who are working at the front lines during the terrible times of the world.
Nowadays, unfortunately, most of us are operating on and trying to save lives of COVID-19 patients. We are doing decortications,
chest tube placements and tracheotomies, basics of thoracic surgery. On the other side, we run our regular programs and duties.

As chest surgeons of the last two decades, we have contributed a lot for the paradigm shift in thoracic surgery. VATS
journal and AME group journals helped us in the distribution of the new experiences. I would like to thank to them for
sharing their big investment. They provided an opportunity for those who wanted to share their experiences. AME group is
an important publishing media for the chest surgeons.

In this series, we have studied on the robotic thoracic surgery, which is a close neighbor to VATS. Especially, we have
focused on the robotic segmentectomy operations. Word renown surgeons participated in the development of Robotic
segmentectomy operations, contributed to this series.

As you may appreciate, thoracic surgical world is changing. It is changing towards minimally invasive surgeries, towards
robotic surgeries and more importantly, smaller incisions and big surgeries and better lymph node dissections.

In this series, we have discussed the role of segmentectomy operations, surgical techniques, experiences in benign diseases,
mediastinal lymph node dissections as well as more recently developed imaging techniques. I would like to thank to all
authors participated in this series. I know, how hard is to create an article, in a time that they could have shared with family
and friend.

I would like to thank to non-author contributors, who worked hard during the development of this series. They did their
best for the flow of the task. Certainly, those who funded this series credit a great appreciation.

I hope this series of VATS journal becomes a useful source for those interested in robotic segmentectomies.
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